St Mary's Weekly Bulletin 19th April 2015

A very warm welcome to everyone!

If you are a visitor or newcomer please introduce yourself to the clergy or a member of the congregation. Please join us for refreshments after the service.



An **induction loop system** is provided to assist hearing aid users. Please switch your hearing aid to the 'T' position.

Anyone wishing to receive Holy Communion at home, a visit or wishing to arrange a funeral please contact **David** directly.

David Lawson, Team Rector: 01923 291077 or 07939 473717

davidmlawson@btinternet.com

St Mary's Churchwardens are:

Laura Graham-Brown 01442 393058

laura@grumpalump.co.uk

Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

St Mary's Pastoral Care Enquiries

Contact: Colin Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

St Mary's Safeguarding Co-Ordinators are: Susan Rivett 01442 266129

Rivetts@aol.com

Katharine Harper 01442 264905

positivechangenow@gmail.com

The Benefice Office is based at All Saints, Church Lane, Kings Langley WD4 8JS 01923 266596

saintskl2@tiscali.co.uk

www.beneficeoflangelei.org.uk

Norma Howie is the benefice administrator, and enquiries re baptisms and weddings should be made through her. The office is open Monday and Wednesday 8.00am - 3.30pm, Thursday 12.30pm - 3.00pm and Friday 12 noon - 3.00pm.

Services Today	
	N 8.00am Said Eucharist
10.00am	Sung Eucharist
Presiding	Canon David Lawson
Address	Canon David Lawson
Hymns	131, 652, 303, 931, 695
Sides Duty	Harriet Mesher
Warden	Laura Graham-Brown
Reader	Delia Aylott
Intercessions	Viv Hagel
Offertory	The Boggis Family
Chalice	Paul West
Organist	Simon Pusey
Coffee	Roger and Angela Witts
3.00pm	Messy Church
6.30pm	Taize service at All Saints

Please pray for Jessica and James Stygle, Bill Dell; Jenson Galloway, Linda Dainton, Nancy Abraham, Margaret Wootton, Paul Boggis, Fr Don Butler, Doreen and Hedley Crago, Riskala Dekki, Shirley Godson, Eileen Kemp, Evelyn Greener, Tony and Irene Mayes, Vera Pocock, Ivor Stringer, Clare Tofield -Wallington, Molly Witts and Richard Wyatt.

Deanery prayers are asked for the new Lay Chapter of the Deanery.

Among the departed pray for Kate Mayersbeth whose funeral is in church this Wednesday.

Please also pray for Alan, Bishop of St Albans; Richard, Bishop of Bedford; Michael Beasley, Bishop Elect of Hertford; the Diocese of New Jersey (USA), and the Bishop, William Stokes; the parish of All Saints, Bishops Stortford, and the clergy, Simon Mansfield and Sue Tarran; the Fundraising Group; Nash Mills Parish Council; the General Election Campaign; the Government and people of Cuba; migrants seeking asylum in the European Union.

THE THIRD SUNDAY OF EASTER

THIS WEEK

Monday 20th

No Morning Prayer 10.00am Working Party

8.00pm Bellringing practice

Tuesday 21st

9.00am Morning Prayer

9.30am Eucharist at Florence Longman

House

10.00am Buzzy Bees meet in the Refectory7.30pm Churchwardens' meeting in the

Refectory

Wednesday 22nd

No Morning Prayer 10.00am Eucharist at Holv Trinity

11.45am Funeral of Kate Mayersbeth

Thursday 23rd George, Martyr, Patron of England

9.00am Morning Prayer

9.30am Eucharist/study group

12.45pm SOLO Lunch in the Refectory

8.00pm Meeting of Education Fund at

Holy Trinity

Friday 24th

9.30am Morning Prayer10.00am Working Party

Saturday 25th MARK THE EVANGELIST

9.00am Morning Prayer 10.00am Saturday Cafe

10.00am Thanksgiving for the Gift of a Child

Sunday 26th THE FOURTH SUNDAY OF EASTER

No 8.00am Said Eucharist

10.00am Sung Eucharist/Youth Groups

No Evening Prayer

If you place a cash collection in the offertory plate and are a UK taxpayer, please use the blue envelope in the pews adding your name, address and post code. These details are essential in order for the church to claim Gift Aid on your offering.

NOTICES

During the 10.00am service today **Neil and Sandra Harding** will be joined by their families and friends to thank God for the gift of their baby daughter Zoe Matilda.

The Annual Parochial Church Meeting is today at 11,30am in church after refreshments. Please try to stay for this important meeting in the life of the church.

This month's **SOLO Lunch** is this Thursday at 12.45pm in the Refectory. Please sign the list at the back of church if you intend to come.

Nascent House hopefully reopens at the end of this month as Oxygen Recovery Service. New clients will be arriving and St Mary's has been asked to continue as before with welcome boxes. There is a list at the back of church if you are prepared to donate items. Speak to Viv Hagel or Jean Chrisp for more information.

Dacorum Community Choir Concert-Saturday 9th May at 5.00pm. Summer Fair - Saturday 11th July 11.00am until 4.00pm.

The next **PILGRIM meeting** exploring the Christian faith will be on Tuesday 19th May at 7.45pm for 8.00pm in the Refectory. The subjects for discussion will be sin and evil.

The **St Albantide Pilgrimage** is on Saturday 20th June with the Archbishop of Canterbury preaching and presiding.

The 200 Club winners for April are Peter and Rosemary Bladon, Peter Ward, Valerie Ruddock and Ann Wiggins. The good news is that 4 new people have joined the Club!